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Dear Praying Friends, 

God has so graciously allowed us to enjoy good health and to celebrate our 61st year of marriage on June 
17.  We truly count it all joy to have served the Lord together during these many years.  Dotty has 
continued to be a vital part of our ministry, for which we are thankful!  We are sincerely grateful to you, 
our supporters, who have stood beside us during these many years of ministry, both on the foreign 
mission field as well as here in the United States.  It has genuinely been a blessing to be workers together 
with you and our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  Thank you for your faithful prayers and support for us as 
we have been faithful to the Lord and His work. 

Thank you for praying for the stem cell treatment for the damaged meniscus in my right knee.  It has 
healed nicely and I am able to walk without any pain.  I praise the Lord for this effective treatment and 
His gracious care for my need.  

The Lord willing, on September 12th, Dotty and I will be returning to Guadalajara, Mexico for a Bible 
Conference for 5 days of special meetings in our church.   I will be the keynote speaker, preaching on the 
topic, “The challenge for the Christian to serve Jesus Christ in different ages of his life.”  I will be 
preaching on the life of Joseph.  It has been such a blessing to me as I have been contemplating each facet 
of his life.  The first message of the evening will be given by Pastor Andrew Shields, who will be 
preaching on the “Unity of the Church.”  He and his wife have served the Lord for many years in the 
northern mountains of Mexico.  We are truly looking forward to many blessings as we hold these special 
meetings.   

Since we will be in the Guadalajara area for two weeks I will also be preaching in our mission church in 
the town of Tala, where Jonathan Canul is pastor.  That ministry is really going forward!  I will also be 
preaching in our mission church in an area of Guadalajara called Colonia Arenales Tapatio, where Pastor 
Luis Canul is ministering. I am also looking forward to preaching at the Men’s Bible Class on Monday 
evening and in our Bible Institute in the main church in Guadalajara.  Pastor Miguel Ángel Camacho is 
doing a great work and we are so thankful for his faithfulness. 

Here at Berea Baptist Church in Palm Harbor, we are very grateful to the Lord for bringing Pastor David 
Doiel and family to us.  We had been without a pastor for more than a year.  God is using him to reach out 
to new individuals with the message of the Gospel.  It is a blessing to sit under his ministry of the Word 
and to see the attendance increasing once again.   My adult Sunday School class is continuing to grow and 
God is working in the hearts and lives of those who are attending.  Thank you for your prayers! 

I remind you of the words of the Apostle Paul in Ephesians 6:19, which clearly express a petition that I 
ask of you — Please pray for me, that utterance may be given unto me, that I may open my mouth boldly, 
to make known the mystery of the Gospel, especially as we minister in Guadalajara. 

Thank you for your interest in and prayers for us as we continue to serve the Lord through the Becoming 
a Christian Organization and Baptist World Mission and in our local church ministries.  Thank you for 
sharing in a tangible way in this important ministry for the outreach of the Gospel with your financial 
support. We deeply appreciate your prayers for us and for the progress of these ministries.  We thank God 
for you daily! 

Sincerely in Christ, 

Myron & Dotty  
Pastor Myron and Dotty Philippi 
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